
This being our first edition of the Booster we thought 
it fitting to pay tribute to Laurie Gellert, the reason 
the paper is now under new management. A kind 
soul who was taken away too soon. I couldn’t have 
said it better so I am just going to start with some 
quotes from Laurie’s memorial card.

“Laurie was a devoted and loving wife to Randy. 
Their dogs Diesel, Bear and Meadow were their 
furry family and they loved them intensely. The 
“kids” were a huge part of Laurie and Randy’s lives 
and made their family complete. 

She was fiercely proud of the papers she and Randy 
produced as owners of Community 39 Enterprises. 
She reached out to the communities and they 
responded by loving her papers and loving her. She 
charmed her clients with her easy-going attitude 
and her quick wit, then amazed them with her 
design talents. 

She loved making miniature dollhouse furnishings, 
golfing, Ozzy Osbourne’s music and gathering 
many precious friends as she lived her life to the 
fullest. Laurie was a hippie wanna-be, loving the 
music, styles and attitudes of the peace/love 
generation.

Family and friends meant everything to Laurie. She 
lit up any room she entered, and dark days and our 
lives with her “larger than life” exuberant personality 
and zest for life. You couldn’t stay down when 
Laurie was around. Always a kind word, a helping 
hand and compassion as she went through days, 
always smiling, giving and caring: that was our 
Laurie”

We are so grateful to have known Laurie and Randy 
and to be given the opportunity to continue with 
these 3 “Little papers..Big Results”. I remember 

when Laurie was the recreation coordinator for the 
Thorsby Recreation Complex more than 15 years 
ago. She put on so many amazing events bringing 
the community together. My favorite was 
Halloween. She, with the help of her colleagues and 
friends, would put on the most amazing Halloween 
haunted houses. It was the highlight of the year. 
Laurie touched many lives in our community and 
wherever she went over her 54 years.

We are honored to continue her legacy. After her 
sudden passing, Laurie left a hole in so many 
hearts. I also want to say thank you to Randy Gellert 
for trusting us and being so wonderful during this 
difficult time. 

In honor of Laurie, we have now dedicated the 
“smile” page to her. It will now be “Laurie’s Laughs”. 
The peace symbol and dog print in the heading  are 
similar to 2 of her tattoos. I hope you enjoy it and it 
puts a smile on your face just like she did to so 
many. 

Thank you from Shawna & Shane Ofstie 
CE Media Signs & Promotional

Laurie Lee Gellert
July 22, 1967 - September 3, 2021



Classified Ads are $5.00 for 2 weeks
 (up to 30 words) GST included.

BUILDERS/RENOVATIONS

SERVICES

FOR SALE

WANTED

Farm Fresh Eggs for sale
$3/dozen, $4.50/18. We also have purebred 
Ameraucana fertilized eggs/chicks available and 
Wieners Pigs for Sale. 
Call Kayla at 403.391.8026 or Jared at 780.940.6155

Wanted - Single Family House to Rent
Good, Responsible and reliable tenants seek long term 
rental. Must be well maintained and ok with 2 well trained 
cats. Call Eric at 780.887.7057 (1/3)

Wanted to Buy
Will buy your old lead batteries for re-cycling. Also Free 
removal of scrap vehicles. We pay cash for both! 
1.403.396.8629

Humpback Trunk for Sale
Contact Joan at 780.898.1761

Journeyman Plumber/Gasfitter & Certified Sewer 
Installer
Providing repairs, replacement and new installation. Hot 
water tanks, furnaces, boilers, gas lines, sewer 
tanks/fields/pumps.
Call Ryan at 780.514.9246

Custom Built Epoxy Countertops and Interior 
Renovations
Are you looking to update your countertops, renovate 
your home or need home repairs? Call Greg Sharman @ 
780.898.3866 or visit  or www.gregsharman.com
www.counter.gregsharman.com 

You can drop off your ads at the
BRETON PUBLIC LIBRARY or
CALL/TEXT/EMAIL your ads in

780.499.9006 or  media@community39.com

Muscovy ducks for Sale
Black-white or chocolate color. Ducklings born end of 
July 2021 ($12/duckling) and adults born last August 
2020 $20/duck or $30/pair) 587.340.6047

Dueck Construction can build from start to finish; 
framing, insulating, drywall & taping, painting, tile work, 
baseboards, custom cabinetry, siding & decks. 
References available. Phone Mike 780.621.3658 (10/50) 

10’ Solid Oak Church Pew  for Sale
Contact Joan at 780.898.1761



Experienced Licensed 
Level 2 Insurance 

Broker required for our 
Warburg office.

Compe��ve Salary & Benefits.
Please contact  Carol@directlineins.net

or drop resume off at the office in Warburg.



PROGRAMS & REGULAR EVENTS

UPCOMING  SPECIAL  EVENTS  & PROGRAMS

Custom Built Homes 
- Reliable Service - Affordable Pricing 

- Quality Workmanship

“You Dream It – We Build It!”

MICHAEL JACOB 
780.991.1008  

michaelj@mikeshomesltd.com

COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICES-

MARKETS / THRIFT SHOPS (NON PROFIT)
Country Market October 16 11-4pm at Sunnybrook 
Hall.Homemade Crafts, Baking, Farm Eggs and so much more. 
New and returning vendors. 

Email  with questions or to foreverboredmarket@gmail.com
become a vendor.

Breton’s Women’s Wellness Day
Save the Date for our next Women’s Wellness Day - Saturday 
October 16th. If you would like to be a vendor in our trade show 
area, please email  for more information.fcss@breton.ca

Leduc Public Market 
10am - 2:30pm every Thursday at Leduc City Centre Mall (by 
Rexall Drug Store)

Thorsby Seniors Thrift Store
Open Thursdays and Fridays 10am - 3pm. We are now 
accepting donations that are CLEAN & RE-SELLABLE

Treasures Thrift Shop in Warburg 
IS NOW OPEN! (with restrictions) Please see signs at the store 
for everyone’s safety. Wednesdays from 10am - 4pm. 
Donations will only be accepted during store hours, please 
ensure your donations are clean. 5112 - 53 Street, Warburg 

 

Does drinking affect your personal life in any way? Have 
friends or family expressed concerns towards your drinking 
habits? Have you ever tried to quit drinking but could not 
manage to do so? AA can help! 5203 - 54 Avenue at Thorsby 
New Life Christian Church (every) Monday 8:00pm 
780.270.7903

Breton & Area Family & Community Support Services 
(FCSS) Please contact Deanne at 780.696.3636 or email 
fcss@breton.ca 

POSTPONED until eary 2022

POSTPONED until eary 2022

Restorative Yoga at Sunnybrook Community Hall every 
Tuesday at 7pm. October fees $70. To register email 
foreverboredyoga@gmail.com or call Christina 780-222-3458. 
Come rest, relax and rejuvenate with us!

Thorsby Bingo is back!
Located at the Thorsby Seniors Centre every Thursday 
evening starting at 7pm

Thorsby Seniors Potluck Suppers 
Wednesdays at 6pm

Thorsby Crib nights at the Seniors Centre runs every Friday 
night at 6:30pm. Everyone welcome! 

TOPS (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) at  the Thorsby Seniors 
Centre - Mondays, weigh in at 9am to 9:15am, meetings at 
9:15am to 9:45am. For more information call Jane 
780.789.3789 or Elaine 780.221.3939 

Local Event Coming up? 
email me at media@community 39.com

Breton Food Bank 
Call 780.696.36669 by Thursday noon to request a hamper. 
Please leave a message and a volunteer will contact you.

Meals on Wheels
Are you interested in receiving a hot nutritious meal? Please 
contact Deanne at 780.696.3636 

Bylaw Enforcement Officer & Animal Control Officer
Doris McAllister 780.719.6447

WORSHIP

Community United Church - 5112-53 Street, Warburg 
Join us for Sunday morning worship on the 2nd and 4th Sunday 
of each month at 10:30am. For more information please call the 
church office 780.848.2227

Warburg Alliance Church - 4628-55 Avenue, Warburg
Open for 11am worship service. For more information please 
phone780.848.7577, check out our Facebook page or email us 
warburgalliance@gmail.com 

Warburg Seventh Day Adventist Church - 5003-48 Street, 
Warburg. Saturday Sabbath School at 10am. Main Service 
11:30am, Pastor Jason Williams. 780.848.2271 

Breton Word of Faith Church - Southwest corner of town on 
Hwy 616. Each Sunday, 10:30am, you are welcome to join us! 
www.bwofc.com or call 780.898.4648   

Faith Covenant Church - 4712 - 53 Avenue  Breton 
We meet together in person or by live stream to worship every 
Sunday morning at 11am. Check out our website 
www.faithcovenantchurch.ca for the live stream link.
Email  or call office.faithcovenantchurch@gmail.com
780.696.3669  



The family is saddened to announce 
that Doug passed away suddenly, but 

very peacefully, with family by his side 
at Red Deer Hospital. 

Left to cherish his memory are his 
children, Trevor (Jen) Pizzey and their 
children Shania & Tylor, Jason (Lenore) 

Pizzey and their children Lauren & 
Jennifer; sister Heather (Miles) 

Tomaszeski and their children Craig & 
Tanner; nephews Alex & Austin Clark, 

Greg (Brianna) Clark, nieces Tanya 
Clark and Stephanie (Ryley) Hickey, as 
well as numerous extended family and 

many, many close friends. 

Predeceased by his wife Linda, parents 
Jim & Wahnita, brothers Jimmy, Paul 

(Evelyn) and nephew Tyler. 

Cremation has taken place and a 
celebration of Doug's life will be 

planned for a future date.

In lieu of flowers, memorial donations 
may be made in Doug's name to a 

charity of your choice.

CLARK, Douglas Lyle
May 8, 1950 – September 23, 2021

TIPS
From TOPS!

From P. Elson

Our meetings are designed to encourage 
weight loss, maintenance, to educate and to 
provide support. New members are welcome 
to attend a meeting with no obligation. Meet-
ings are held at the Thorsby Senior's Centre on 
Monday mornings with weigh in from 9:00 a.m. 
- 9:15 a.m. and the meeting following from 9:15
to 9:45 a.m. There is an annual fee to TOPS 
International of $48 and a monthly fee to the 
Thorsby Chapter #1694 of $5. The first month 
chapter fees are free. Phone Jane at 780- 789-
3789 or Elaine at 780.221.3939 for more info.

Tomato season is here! Whether you love 
planting tomatoes or just have a ton of them 
at the moment, here are ten ideas for using 
one of summer’s favorite fruits.

1. Toss with feta cheese, watermelon and diced  
cucumbers for a side
2.  Use one in place of a hamburger bun as a 
low-carb alternative
3.  Enjoy them with a pinch of kosher salt. 
Simple and delicious.
4.  Top with parmesan cheese and roast
5.  Add to frozen pizza
6.  Slow roast in the oven or food dehydrator
7.  Add to a pasta dish.
8.  Pair the with your favorite herbs.
9. Enjoy with rotisserie chicken, greens and 
your favorite salad dressing.
10. Whip up pico de gallo 



COMMUNITY  GROUP  REGULAR  MEETINGS

FACILITY RENTALS 

Breton & District Historical Society - Monthly Board 
meetings are held the 4th Monday of the Month at 7pm at the 
Breton Museum. The Board meets Jan-June & September-
November. New members welcomed. To confirm meeting 
dates and times phone 780.898.1155 and for more information 
go to   www.bretonmuseum.ca

Breton Gold Age Club - Regular Monthly Meetings on the first 
Monday of the month at 11am. Come see what we are up to! 

Breton Agricultural Society - meets every second Thursday 
of the month (except July & August) at 7pm at the Breton 
Community Center. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Breton Royal Purple  - meetings are the third Thursday of the 
month (except July & August) at 7:30pm 

Breton Elks meetings are at 7:30pm every 3rd Thursday of the 
month at the Breton Community Hall, except for July & August.. 

Breton Community Centre   
Please contact the Breton Village Office at 780.696.3636 

Breton Golden Age Club building is available for rent.  
Call Jane 780.696.6599 / 403.542.7921 or alternate Jean at 
780.696.2439 

Ashland Dam Park  
For reservations call Kelly at 780.898.9636 

Camp Bar V Nok - for bookings call Walter 780.717.2432 or 
Jason 780.990.4043 or email bookings@barvnok.com
 
Centrelodge Community Centre   
For bookings call Caroline at 780.789.3089 

Genesee Community Hall  
Rentals call Joanne Liba at 780.940.7229 

Funnell Community Hall  
For hall rental or more contact Kelsey at 709.638.3689 

Morrowdale Community Hall  
For bookings call Elaine at 780.789.2104 

Mulhurst Bay Community Hall  
For bookings call 780.389.2455 

Rundle’s Mission Retreat Centre  
For retreat or hall bookings call 780.389.2422 or email  
rent@rundlesmission.org. You can also visit our website at 
www.rundlesmission.org  

Sandholm Community Hall  
For bookings call Doris 780.389.2381 

Strawberry Community Hall  
Call Ollie at 780.789.2180 

Sunnybrook Community Hall  
For rentals contact Mikayla at 306.307.2599 or email 
sunnybrookcommunityhall@gmail.com  

Telfordville Hall  
For bookings call Tracy at 780.718.9549 after 5pm 

Thorsby Community Center 
Call Marlene at 780.789.3734 or text 780.217.9394 or email 
thorsbyhistoricalsociety@gmail.com Visit our Facebook page 
at   www.facebook.com/ThorsbyHistoricalSociety

ThorsbySeniors Centre
For rentals call Cathy Kuzio at 780.719.7124 

Warburg Cultural Centre
For rentals of facility, wine glasses and/or tablecloths phone 
Linday McLaughlin at 780.848.2916. Meetings held quarterly 

Mulhurst Legion #246 
Plan your Family Get Togethers safely!  We have a 80 person 
safe capacity facility with full kitchen all for $75.00 a day for 
Legion Members.  Give Marie a call:  780-361-7350

Breton Municipal Library - Board Meetings are the 3rd 
Wednesday of each month except July & August and are open 
to the public. Meetings are at 7pm at the Library.

Community Events & Information
is FREE to advertise 

Sponsored by

Buck Creek Community Association meetings are held at 
the Buck Creek Hall the first Wednesday of every month at 
8pm. Jam Dance & Cards Night the first Friday of every month

The Breton Book Club has online Facebook meetings.
Second Wednesday of each month all day. All readers are 
welcome to join the conversation! Look for us at “Breton Book 
Club”

Funnell Community Hall - NO MEETINGS until further notice

Village of Breton Council Meetings are the 2nd Wednesday 
of each month at 7pm in the Council Chambers of the Carolyn 
Strand Civic Centre.

Glen Park Hall  
For bookings call Mike at 780.919.1250 

Winfield Legion
Available to rent. Rental inquiries to Gordon 780.542.1243 or 
Ron 403.862.0769 





Well good day everyone. Hope everyone was able 
to take advantage of some great outdoor activities 
this past summer.

We need to begin with our Sincere Condolences to 
Laurie Gellert Family in the sudden passing of 
Laurie. I never had the opportunity to meet this fine 
lady in person, but have good reason to  believe she 
was a great lady. 
 
Moving forward we want to wish Shawna and Shane 
Ofstie all the best in their effort to carry the future of 
our local papers forward. We look forward to our 
continuing business experience.

The Breton Elks Lodge held another Zoom session 
September 9 due again to our beloved COVID 
situation. Business discussion began with a request 
from Breton Long Term Care for a donation of funds 
for the purchase of a lift system to assist staff in the 
lifting and care for patients. Donations that were 
approved. Elks Fund for Children, I Star, Elks 
Foundation and the Breton Library were on the 
receiving side for the total of $5,500.00

This past summer a book exchange program was 
launched at Breton RV Park. Anyone with books that 
have been read and are now taking up valuable 
space are invited to consider donating to this 
exciting project. By all reports the RV Park was very 
busy throughout the entire camping season 
including our newly renovated sites. Many 
improvements have been completed, but there are 
still more to come.

In closing we want to wish everyone much 
Happiness and Good Health for the coming Autumn 
Season. Stay safe and get your shot if you haven't 
already and remember Crown Royal doesn't count.

Will chat again.  
 
Allan

Greeting from 
Breton Elks Lodge 

#402

My name is Shayanne Sheaves
I have resided in Breton for 18 years. After 

graduating from Breton High School in 2000 I 

moved away for a few years and attended 

college. I have been employed at Breton IDA for 

the past 7 years. 

Now along with my husband, Lorne Sheaves, 

we are raising our two daughters in this village. 

They both attend school here, belong to local 

sports organizations and participate in village 

activities. 

After being on the Breton Elementary School 

Council for the past 10 years I want to continue 

to help our village be a place for families to raise 

kids. I believe I can make a positive impact 

within our village. I want our girls to be proud of 

where they are raised. I believe in strong 

families, and a strong community foundation for 

my family and for all Breton and area residents. 

Village of Breton 
Council Candidate 

Vote Shayanne Sheaves 
on October 18



CORRAL CLEANING

953C Cat, 4 McKee Spreaders and Case 440 Skidsteer

780-848-2472

Electric Inc.
Residential - Commercial - Maintenance

Cur�s Peck
780.278.7614

Blair Hennes
780.686.0418

hpelectricinc@gmail.cm

Locally Owned



National Truth and Reconciliation Day – In 
recognition of National Truth and Recognition 
Day Breton and Area FCSS has purchased 
several books for children, youth and adults 
addressing this time in our history.  These books 
are available to sign out at the Breton Municipal 
Library, Breton Elementary School and Breton 
High School.

The Adult Exercise Program is returning on 
at the Breton Golden Age Club. This class runs 
from 10:30 – 11:30 am on Wednesday mornings. 
Equipment is provided.  This class will focus on 
toning, balance, increased mobility, strength 
gains, and increased flexibility. Participants will 
be able to either do the exercise standing or 
sitting, which ever their ability will allow.  This 
program is facilitated by Cassie Kreil a certified 
instructor.  Participants will be asked to pay a 
small fee of $1/class. Join today and start to get fit 
with friends. This is a drop-in group so you are 
welcome to start attending at any time throughout 
the year.  PROOF OF FULL VACCINATION OR A 
NEGATIVE COVID-19 TEST DONE WITHIN 72 
HOURS OF THE CLASS IS REQUIRED TO 
PARTICIPATE

McMann Family Resource Network – every 
second Wednesday, the program will run from 
10:30am-12:00pm, Breton Community Room, in 
the Civic Centre – Rhymes, stories, crafts, 
snacks and a fun and social time for preschool 
children and their caregivers.  Free – Call 780-
202-3158 for more information.  This is the group 
that offered Park Play over the summer.  October 
and November dates are - 

Older Adult Information Day – Unfortunately 
we had to postpone this event until the spring of 
2022.   If you would like to be notified of the new 
date (when it is chosen) please contact the 
Breton FCSS office. The day will be filled with 
speakers, learning, information booths, great 
food, entertainment and door prizes.  We 

welcome anyone from Breton, Brazeau Country, 
Wetaskiwn County, Leduc County and Drayton 
Valley.  Watch for further information.

Just In Case – One of the sessions that we were 
going to hold at the Older Adult Information Day 
was a session on information you may need when 
a loved one is unable to communicate with you or 
passes on.  We are putting together this binder or 
information for you to fill out, use and share with 
important people in your life.  If you would like one 
of the binders, please contact us or come into the 

th
Breton FCSS Office at 4916 50  Avenue.  The 
resource binders will be available after October 

th
12 .

Breton Women's Wellness Day – Postponed 
until Spring If you would like to be notified when 
our new date is chosen to be a participant or a 
vendor in our trade show area, please email 
fcss@breton.ca  or call 780-696-3636 for more 
information.

Wellness Kit - Fall Craft – Due to being unable 
to host our Women's Wellness Day and having 
already purchased the supplies, we are offering a 
Wellness Kit (craft).  The kit includes the supplies 
to make wooden pumpkins.  There are a limited 
amount and will be available on a first come first 

thserved basis starting October 7 .

Halloween Yard Celebration – Halloween is 
just a few weeks away.  We think this would be a 
great time to show us your community spirit and 
your spooky creativity by decorating your yard.  
Send us a picture of your creation by November 

th
15  and you will be entered for participation 
prizes.  We are also encouraging community 
members to walk or drive around the community 
on Halloween night to see all of the homes that 
are participating.  This is open to all community 
members in the Village of Breton and Divisions 5 
& 6 in Brazeau County.   Pictures can be sent to 
fcss@breton.ca or dropped off at the Breton 

thFCSS Office at 4916 50  Avenue, Breton.

BRETON & AREA

 FCSS NEWS from Deanne Young 

780.696.3636

Santa's Workshop – Together with the Breton 
Agriculture Society we are planning on hosting a 

thSanta's Workshop on Sunday November 28 .  
This will be an area that children are able to shop 
in for their parents, grandparents and siblings.  
We are also hoping to have additional activities 
for the children to participate in.  If you would like 
to volunteer, please contact Breton FCSS at 
fcss@breton.ca or 780-696-3636



Born January 20, 1935 and passed away 
September 28, 2021 peacefully in his sleep.  
Clark was predeceased by his first love and 

wife Irmy Landgraf, July 2001.  He is survived 
by his second love and wife of 19 years Hazel 

Landgraf and their children, and many 
grandchildren, great grandchildren of their 

blended family.

Clark's first career was as an educator.  In 
retirement he became a massage therapist.  A 
couple of Clark's hobbies and passions was 

raising a variety of birds and gardening.  Clark 
was known for his faith and love of people.  

He will be missed. 

LANDGRAF, Clark Frederick 

Thank You – Breton and Area FCSS would like to 
thank Janet Young for her time on our Board.  Janet 
has decided not to run for the Village of Breton 
Council in this municipal election.  We appreciate all 
of her years of service to council and especially the 
Breton FCSS Advisory Board.  We will announce 
the new FCSS advisory Board following the 
municipal election and the appointments made by 
the Village of Breton Council and Brazeau County 
Council.

 FCSS NEWS continued

“Alone we can do so little; 
Together we can do so much”

Helen Keller



Brazeau County News

Bart Guyon, Reeve
RR 3 Site 401 Box 1 Comp 1
Drayton Valley, AB  T7A 2A3
780-542-0999
bguyon@brazeau.ab.ca

Heidi Swan, Councillor Division 1
Site 403 Box 2 Comp 9 RR 3
Drayton Valley, AB  T7A 2A3
780-515-9822
hswan@brazeau.ab.ca

Donna Wiltse, Councillor Division 2
Box 36
Lodgepole, AB  T0E 1K0
780-894-3596 
dwiltse@brazeau.ab.ca

Marc Gressler, Councillor Division 3
Site 452 Box 2 Comp 1 RR 2
Drayton Valley, AB  T7A 2A2
780-898-2006
mgressler@brazeau.ab.ca

Kara Westerlund, Councillor Division 4
Site 444 Box 1 Comp 6 RR 3
Drayton Valley, AB  T7A 2A3
780-898-4561
kwesterlund@brazeau.ab.ca

Anthony Heinrich, Councillor Division 5
Box 16
Alsike, AB  T0C 0C0
780-696-2468
aheinrich@brazeau.ab.ca

Sara Wheale, Councillor Division 6
Box 45
Alsike, AB  T0C 0C0
780-514-4631
swheale@brazeau.ab.ca

2021 MUNICIPAL ELECTION ADVANCE VOTES

Advance votes for the 2021 Municipal Elec�on, Senate Elec�on and Provincial 
Referendum Ques�ons will be held in Brazeau County on the following days.
OCTOBER 6  from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.  – Breton Community Centre (4715 – 50 
Avenue, Breton)
OCTOBER 14 from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. – Brazeau County Administra�on Office 
(7401 Twp Road 494)

Any eligible voter in Brazeau County may vote in either advance vote. Voters 
will be required to sign the voter register and provide a piece of approved 
iden�fica�on prior to being issued a ballot. Do not forget to bring your 
iden�fica�on with proof of residence (such as a drivers license) with you to the 
vo�ng sta�on. A full list of approved iden�fica�on can be found at 
brazeau.ab.ca/elec�on  

*As per provincial health orders MASKS ARE MANDATORY while in vo�ng 
sta�ons*

UPCOMING NEWS & EVENTS 

September 30 | Brazeau County Administra�on Building closed - Truth & 
Reconcilia�on Day

October 5 | Council Mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 

October 6 | Agricultural Service Board mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 

October 7 | Alterna�ve Land Use Services PAC mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 

October 11 | Brazeau County Administra�on Building closed - Thanksgiving

October 18 | Municipal Elec�on Day

November 2 | Organiza�onal Council Mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 

November 11 | Brazeau County Administra�on Building closed – 
Remembrance Day

November 16 | Council Mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 

November 17 | Agricultural Service Board mee�ng | 9:00 a.m. 



Preacher’s Point
from Pastor Jeff Gooderham

A few years ago, a couple of adventurers tried to 
become the first to circle the globe in a hot air 
balloon. They took off from St. Louis, Missouri, rose 
to 24,000 feet, and started eastward across the 
Atlantic Ocean toward Africa. The prevailing winds 
carried the balloonists on a direct course for Libya, 
which was a big problem.  Libya, at the time, was 
ruled by a dictator who hates Americans and doesn't 
want American balloons flying over his country. 
There was a pretty good chance that the balloon 
would be shot down if it crossed Libyan air space.

This brings up another big problem. Hot air balloons 
aren't easy to turn. In fact, they can't be turned at all.  
They're at the mercy of the wind. But they can find 
different winds. This is done by changing altitude.  At 
a higher or lower altitude, a balloonist can usually 
find a crosswind blowing in a different direction.  So 
the quick thinking adventurers started letting hot air 
out of their balloon and dropped 6,000 feet. At that 
altitude, they found a wind that was blowing south 
rather than east. Once they were safely to the south 
of Libya and its missiles, they heated up the balloon, 
rose almost 10,000 feet, and caught another wind 
that was blowing eastward toward their destination.
What is your destination?  In Proverbs chapter 14 
verse 12 the Bible says; “There is a way which 
seems right to a man, But its end is the way of 
death.”  Knowing our destination is very important.  
Jesus said “I am the way, the truth, and the life!”  We 
can choose to change directions from one of death 
to one of life!  God says; “Choose life!!” 

Home of your Local Newspaper

All Signage (Indoor & Outdoor) 

Banners / Banner Stands
Labels / Stickers 
Vehicle Decals

 Apparel (Corporate & Sports Teams)

Promotional Items
Trade Show Displays
 Tents / Tablecloths
Sandwich Boards

and more....

YOUR
LOGO
HERE
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www.cemedia.ca

JOINSJOINS





For the most up to date information 
please check our Facebook page and 
website. www.breton.ca

Barker, James Alan

Barrett, Heather

Ferri, Dominic Raphael

Parkyn, Robert Joseph

Pritchard, Lynn M (incumbent)

Sheaves, Shayanne 

Simpson, Patricia (incumbent)

Tornack, Glory Jean

There will be a total of five (5) 
Councillors elected for the Village 
of Breton

2021 Municipal Elections

REEVE
Guyon, Bart (incumbent)

Kennedy, Jason
Mosicki, Don

DIVISION 1
Beliveau, Joe
Swap, Randy

DIVISION 2
Wiltse, Donna (incumbent) - ACCLAIMED

DIVISION 3
Brooks, Cody - ACCLAIMED

DIVISION 4
Frost, Georgia
Westerlund, Kara (incumbent)

DIVISION 5
Heinrich, Anthony (incumbent) - ACCLAIMED

DIVISION 6
Ekstrom, Dallas
Wheale, Sara (incumbent)

Electors will vote for the position 
of Reeve and for a councilor in 3 of 
Brazeau County’s 6 divisions.

is
October 18

Voters will also be able to cast 
their ballots in the provincial 

Senate election and to answer two 
provincial referendum questions.

Brazeau County resident will cast their vote at 
voting stations in each of Brazeau County’s six 
divisions (more information in our next issue)

Village of Breton residents will cast their 
vote at the New Community Centre in 
Breton





2009 modular, 3 bedroom,  
2 bath, paved driveway  

E4042452   $180,000  
REDUCED $140,000

Residential Lot 12 
$24,000 
Lots 23-25 
Your choice $45,000  

Beautiful 5.5 acres -
solid 2 bedroom, 1 bath, 

shop, barn, metal garage, 
new well, close to Sardine Lake 

E4254590 $319,000

Own the lot, many upgrades, 
2 bed, 1 bath, open concept, 
2 sheds, apple tree.  E4011044 
$99,000   REDUCED $95,000REDUCED!

3200 sq.ft. 3 bay unit with 
good exposure just off main 
street, fenced, back lane 
access. E4255633 $100,000

2007 Immaculate, upgraded 
4 bed, 3 bath, nished 
basement, double garage, 
hot tub, huge deck and more.
E4254675  $345,000

WARBURG BUNGALOW

WARBURG SPECIAL

WARBURG VACANT LOTS

WARBURG

MOVE TO LEDUC

ACREAGE

WARBURG COMMERCIAL

Gorgeous reno’d 4 bed, 
2 bath, gas replace, 
double garage, 
air conditioning
$439,000. E4258936

OWNED LOT

Commercial Lot 20 
$27,000 ea. REDUCED $15,000
Pie Lot In Cul de sac 
$35,000
REDUCED $29,000

Fixer upper or 
tear down and build? 

E4255599 $20,000

BRETON

Large bungalow, 3 bed, 2 
bath, 20x26 double garage, 
RV parking. E4258843 

54 ACRES

Nicely set up 2003 modular, 3 
bed, 2 bath, 24x32’ shop, small 
barn, fenced, corrals. E4249728 
$485,231 REDUCED $421,231

TWO 80 ACRE PARCELS

Hwy 39 and RR 34. 
Two titles. Currently in hay.
$319,000 each E4235214

Real Estate
Independently Owned and Operated

Dawn Heisler 
780-619-2564 (cell) 

780-986-2900 (office)  
www.dawnheisler.remax.ca  

email:  dawnheisler@remax.net

Move in ready, updated 
home on own lot, fenced, 
porch addition, wood stove, 
2 bedroom. E4260303 $72,000

MOBILE ON LOT

3 bedroom, 2.5 bath, 
nished basement, dble 
garage, workshop on huge 
pie lot in culdesac.  E4249100 
$320,000 REDUCED $299,000

BRETON IMMACULATE

BRETON

2 bed plus den bungalow. 
Finished basement. Double 
garage. Upgraded shingles, 
siding, windows.
 E4236973  $130,000

REDUCED!

NEW!

REDUCED!

SOLD!SOLD!

SOLD!SOLD!

NEW!

WARBURG GARAGE

22’x24’ double garage built in 1986 
on 45x115 foot lot. No power. 
Partially fenced. Great for storage. 
E4194826 $35,000

NEW!

NEW!

SOLD!SOLD!

SOLD!SOLD! SOLD!SOLD!

SOLD!SOLD!

SOLD!SOLD!

SOLD!SOLD!

$170,000 REDUCED $150,000

1/3 acre in town! 
Solid home, 
double garage
E4264293  $150,000

WARBURG ON DOUBLE LOT (5405)





Candidate Hopes to Bring Wealth of 
Experience to Reeve's Chair

By Amissa Jablonski

Candidate Don Mosicki is ready to use his 
extensive experience and interest in municipal 
government should the residents of Brazeau 
County elect him Reeve on October 18.

Mr. Mosicki has always had an interest in 
municipal politics.  He feels that he could make 
a positive contribution to the County because of 
his extensive experience with this type of work.  
Previously, he served two terms as a councillor 
for Leduc County and one term as a Village of 
Warburg councillor.  Additionally, Mr. Mosicki 
was involved with governance in industry, 
having served two terms as a Board Director for 
the Alberta Cattle Commission and another 
term when the Commission became the Alberta 
Beef Producers.  These opportunities have 
given the candidate a strong understanding of 
what it takes to be a productive contributor to a 
governing body.

Should the citizens of Brazeau County elect him 
Reeve, Mr. Mosicki would be committed to 
strong communication with them.  He believes 
that elected representatives need to really listen 
to their constituents ideas and concerns and not 
simply hear what they are saying.  His 
approach to elected office does not involve 
coming with a personal agenda as he 
understands that the electorate are his bosses 
and not the other way around.

When reflecting on the challenges currently 
facing Brazeau County, Mr. Mosicki feels that 
there is a need to elevate the transparency 
around its budget.  The County is facing 
financial challenges and it needs to be able to 
deliver services efficiently to make the best use 
of taxpayer dollars, especially in light of the 
downloading of costs by the provincial 
government.  There is a lot of potential for the 
County in its agricultural, forestry, and oil 
sectors and Mr. Mosicki feels that, when 
leveraged appropriately, they can help the 
County cruise along to prosperity.

Realizing how important relationships with 
neighbouring municipalities are to the role of 
Reeve, he knows that representatives need to 

be honest with each other as a basic starting 
point.  Agreements can work well so long as 
each municipality pays its fair share and cost-
sharing is an effective tool for managing 
budgets, where appropriate.  Mr. Mosicki feels 
that having to go to arbitration to negotiate 
agreements defeats the purpose of attempting 
to cost share in the first place as any savings 
realized go to pay arbitrators instead of back 
into the County.  Additionally, arbitration can 
create hard feelings between municipalities, 
which can make future negotiations and 
collaboration more difficult.

Mr. Mosicki wants electors to know he is not 
afraid to make decisions.  He believes that even 
no decision, in and of itself, is still inherently a 
decision and would not take such an approach 
to the Reeve's office.  Up for any challenge, he 
likes to solve problems and is a student of 
holistic management, an approach championed 
by Stan Parsons, which is a way of looking at 
the whole system to better raise cattle.  Mr. 
Mosicki would apply what he has learned from 
this approach to the work of Reeve.  He knows 
that some decisions may not be perfect for 
everyone but are necessary for the overall 
success of the County and that, while County 
Council must listen to a wide range of 
perspectives from residents, ultimately, the 
health of the municipality is paramount.

Voters who would like to speak with Mr. Mosicki 
about his campaign can reach out to him at 
780.696.6533.  Keeping the lighter side of 
things in mind, he also indicated he favourite 
breakfast is two fried eggs, over easy, a slice of 
multigrain toast, and crispy hash browns, with 
specific emphasis on the 'crispy.’



The Breton Brothers 
Adventures in Alberta 

Chapter 3 
From Allan Goddard

I left off the second installment about the 
Breton's after their return from serving in WW1.   
Basil Breton moved to Vancouver Island to 
manage a hotel.  Douglas, Laurence and Billie 
Breton joined forces in operating the Telfordville 
store, post office and cream station.  Billie and 
Laurence ran the store, with Laurence being the 
chief cream tester. Billie would continue to 
operate the store for the next 20 years. Douglas 
looked after the post office, bookkeeping and 
hauling freight from Leduc.  Also, Douglas was 
becoming involved in local politics, lobbying for 
the extension of the railroad through the area.  
In 1922, the Alberta Government announced 
the Lacombe & North Western Railway would 
be extended from Rimbey to Hoadley.  
Lobbying continued through the UFA Local 
1053, with Douglas acting as spokesperson: 
meetings were held, petitions circulated and 
delegations to Provincial ministers arranged, 
but with little success from 1922-1924. 
A break came in February 1925 when it was 
announced the railway would be extended 22 
miles north from Hoadley, establishing a new 
rail terminal, and a yet to be named hamlet. It 
would be December 1926 before the line was 
put into service.  The new hamlet was named 
“Breton” in appreciation of the work carried out 
by Douglas Breton.  In June 1926, Douglas 
Breton was elected as MLA for the Leduc 
constituency. While the extension of the 
railway to Breton was gratifying to Douglas, 
there was still work to be done to link the 
railway to Leduc. Douglas could now press for 
the extension of the railway from within the 
government. 
Once the location of the new terminal and 
hamlet was determined, businesses started to 
establish.  One of the first was the Laurence 
Breton family, who moved from Telfordville in 
April 1926 to open a grocery store.  For the 
next ten years Laurence would operate the 
Red and White grocery store.  The Depression 

of the 1930's took a toll on many businesses, 
and in 1936 Laurence sold the grocery store. 
Laurence and family would leave Breton 
moving to Campbell River, BC, where he was 
employed in a department store.  Laurence 
passed away in 1965 at the age of 80.  
In 1927 Douglas again tried to get the railway 
extended without success. It is interesting to 
note that the UFA Government of Alberta was 
in serious financial trouble at the time … sound 
a little bit familiar. However, in 1928 the 
government announced they had accepted the 
offer from the CPR to purchase the Lacombe & 
North Western, and by 1932 the railway 
reached Leduc.   
Douglas would run for re-election in 1930, but 
lost his seat to Liberal Arthur Mitchell. He 
returned to Telfordville to farm, and as 
secretary - treasurer for the MD of Pioneer.  In 
1934 the decision was made to return to 
England, where he took up farming again. 
During WWII Douglas served as a training 
officer with the Royal Air Force and after the 
war worked for Army Records, as well as 
farming. Douglas Breton passed away in 1953 
at the age 70.  His daughter wrote of his death 
… “He died in 1953 with so much of his heart 
and dreams still in the Canadian west”.
While Douglas Breton would not return to 
Canada his name does live on in the name of 
our Village.  

Douglas C. Breton Circa 1926



HEATHER BARRETT 
FOR COUNCILLOR

Hello Village of Breton Residents, my name is 
Heather Barrett and I have lived in Breton my 
entire life. I am married to Rod (47 years) and 
have 2 children and 4 grandchildren.    I have 
thought about running for counsel in the past 
but timing wasn't quite right.  This time, I feel 
like I have the time to be able to available for 
what the position as a counsellor might require.

  There are many ideas and thoughts, that 
come to mind just as a resident of the Village.  I 
know many ideas & changes are not always as 
they might quite seem ,and there is often 
certain roadblocks that slow processes in 
getting things done.  I am hoping ,if I am 
chosen, that I can provide you with being open 
with all residents. I want to be able to listen and 
take your concerns seriously. I am certainly  
not aware of all the issues within the Village, 
but I truly would love to be given the 
opportunity to make a positive difference.  I 
think we have a great little Village, but I also 
know if we can work together its advantageous 
for all. 

 Unfortunately, due to Covid19 I have not be 
made aware that there will be any open house 
for a question and answer period but you can 
certainly contact me at anytime by calling 780 
621 6919 and I would be happy to try and 
answer any questions you have.  If I don't have 
the answer I will surely do my best to get them 
for you. 

 Some of the challenges facing Breton, are old 
challenges but maybe looking through a new 
lens that will help.  I think finding balance is 
very important, including if elected when sitting 
around the counsel table.  I know that growth in 
any Village/Town is very important to the tax 
base especially when it comes to industrial and 
commercial to broaden the tax base.  I feel like 
again “balance” is the approach to attain this.  
Growth brings increase in assessment and 
than in turn revenue which in turns helps to 
balance out needs and wants. How we achieve 
this takes work/committement/and ensuring 
the Village is sharing what is available here.  

If elected I would like the opportunity  to sit on 
the  Recruitment and Retention Committee for 
Physicians have managed the Malone Medical 
Clinic for the last 32  years  and assisted  in 
recruiting 27 Doctors to the area.  I would hope 
we can maintain some type of medical services 
to the Village of Breton and have a keen 
interest in this.  

This will be my first time running for councillor 
and if I do get elected I cannot promise you I 
have all the answers, but I will promise you I will 
try and find the answers to any questions you 
have.  Thank you for your consideration and I 
hope you get out to vote on October 18, 2021. 
Good luck to all the candidates, I think its great 
you have 8 candidates to chose form.  

Heather Barrett 



Society has always had to struggle with the issue of 
individual freedom versus societal control.  Our 
individual actions always have consequences to the 
people that we live with and there is always a tension as 
to when society should step in and control individual 
choices.  The truth is we want both freedom and control, 
but where to draw the line is often a subjective decision.  
Should we allow dangerous recreational pursuits like 
extreme sports to occur?  Where do we limit the 
consumption of alcohol or drugs? What ideas should be 
allowed to propagate within society?  The list could go 
on because all of these personal decisions will impact 
the wider society and it is our health care system, police 
system, education system, etc. that have to pick up the 
pieces.  

The past 16 months or so has forced every Albertan to 
reconsider some of our answers regarding freedom and 
control and what kind of a society we want to live in now 
that we face Covid-19.  Quite frankly, the discussion has 
often become very divisive.  We find ourselves today in 
a situation where we have a pandemic of the 
unvaccinated and a health care system that is struggling 
to deal with the very serious consequences of that 
reality.  

On so many other issues we have landed on the side of 
individual freedom of choice, often with some societal 
control.  Take for instance the issue of extreme sports.  
Some people like to jump off the sides of mountains 
wearing nothing but what I can only describe as a 
squirrel suit – yet it is obvious to everyone that if anything 
goes wrong the person will either die or be hospitalized.  
Either way it is loved ones and  society that have to pay 
for the consequences of that free choice. Yet how far do 
we go?  Do we stop people from mountaineering, skiing, 
riding ATVs?  Generally, we have said that we want to be 
able to make our own choices regarding recreation and 
so as a society we are prepared to pay the price for what 
may be seen as some pretty dangerous choices.  

Many Albertans have historically believed that in a free 
society, individual citizens are best placed to decide if 
they need to be vaccinated with the result being that the 
Alberta Government has never mandated vaccines. Yet 
most of us are willing to entertain the idea that there 
might come a time when mandatory vaccinations, at 
least for some segments of society, might be necessary.  

The government recently repealed the law that would 
have allowed mandatory vaccinations.  Yet that has not 

stopped businesses and most recently AHS from saying 
that a Covid 19 vaccine is a condition of employment.  
This has left some Albertans in a crisis of conscience.  
They are unwilling to give up their personal liberty and 
conscience to be vaccinated.  They wonder where their 
freedom of choice has gone, and other Albertans are left 
wondering how the unvaccinated can just i fy 
endangering vulnerable Albertans and threatening the 
capacity of our health care system.  

As a Conservative I believe that government needs to 
respect individual rights and freedoms and I tend to land 
on the side of individual choice rather than societal 
control.  At the same time, I understand the need for 
society to sometimes intervene in my personal 
decisions.  On this issue, I hope companies and 
organizations consider individual circumstances before 
deciding whether to mandate vaccinations for each and 
every employee, as some people have valid reasons for 
not wanting vaccines, including health, religion and 
conscience rights. Liberty is important and, on this 
issue, starts with the ability to decide what drugs you will 
allow to be put into your body.  But that does not 
abrogate the individual from the responsibility that they 
have to the society.  You need to make an informed 
decision.  You need to consider not only the 
consequences of your decisions on yourself but also on 
the rest of society.  For those who truly cannot in full 
conscience take a Covid 19 vaccine then we in the wider 
society must be prepared to accommodate and find 
work arounds that respect their rights and protect the 
society.  

I would also challenge those Albertans who have not yet 
been vaccinated.  Unless you have a conscience issue 
or a medical reason for not getting vaccinated, please go 

thget vaccinated and do so quickly.  Should this 4  wave or 
any future waves threaten our hospital system with the 
inability to treat Albertans and be overwhelmed by Covid 
19 I will understand why those of conscience are not 
vaccinated but I will have a much harder time 
understanding why those who have no such issues, the 
procrastinators, are prepared to endanger their own 
lives, our health care system and those who are 
dependent upon it.  

Mark Smith, MLA for Drayton Valley – Devon

I can be reached at the main constituency office in 
Drayton Valley at 1-800-542-7307 toll-free. The office is 
open Monday to Friday. The Devon constituency office 
is open every Wednesday and the phones are manned 
Tuesday to Friday at 780-987-3666 or I can be emailed 
at  anytime.draytonvalley.devon@assembly.ab.ca

MLA REPORT
from The Office of MLA Mark Smith,
Member of the Legislative Assembly

for Drayton Valley - Devon

“You will never regret 
being kind”



LETTER TO
THE EDITOR

All “Letters To The Editor” must be printed with  the name of it’s 
author.  Letters To The Editor are the opinions of those 

who wrote them, not necessarily those of 
Community 39 Enterprises.

To the Editor:

Recently, two articles were published by two 
County councillors (Wheale, Guyon), the result of 
which presents an interesting dichotomy.

On the one hand, Mr. Guyon states “ . . . we have a 
strong financial foundation.”  On the other, Ms. 
Wheale states that “ . . . newly elected councillors 
will need to take a very careful look . . .. to ensure 
that reserve savings are not being used to prop up 
day-to-day operational cost.. . .”

Given that the county has reduced their “reserve” 
funds from $20 million to about $5 million in 4 years 
may suggest to you who is the more believable.

In terms of transparency as stated by Mr. Guyon, 
one might keep in mind how the “pool” funding ($5 
million) came to be approved--no plebiscite and no 
official public input.  My recollection is that there 
was no “pro forma” provided; that is, what is it going 
to cost us to run the facility, who is going to run it, 
and where is the money coming from.  Since we are 
currently in litigation with the Town over transfer 
payments, the pool operations could be a problem.  

Consider also the “Fiscal Energy” proposal in front 
of staff and/or council for 18 months (as stated by 
Fiscal representatives).  Why did the public not find 
out about this until 3 weeks ago--transparency?

L. Oberle



MUNICIPAL ELECTION SERIES

By Amissa Jablonski

Referendum Question - Should section 36(2) of 
the Constitution Act, 1982 - Parliament and the 
government of Canada's commitment to the 
principle of making equalization payments - be 
removed from the constitution?

What is Equalization?
Equalization is a program, first introduced in 1957 
and later enshrined in legislation by the 
Constitution Act, 1982, that aims to ensure all 
Canadians receive relatively the same level of 
services for approximately the same level of 
taxation, regardless of where in the country they 
live.  The legislation recognizes that various 
areas of the country have different resources and 
economic potential and seeks to accommodate 
those differences by the redistribution of tax 
dollars, based on need.  

How does it work?
When Canadians pay their taxes each year, a 
portion of those monies go into a federal 
equalization pool.  This pool is then divided up 
amongst all provinces (territories are not part of 
the program) based upon need.  The goal is to 
raise the fiscal capacity of provinces that lie below 
the national average so they are able to offer a 
more equitable level of public services.  These 
funds are also provided to the provinces in an 
unrestricted manner so can be used however 
premiers and their governments see fit.

The federal government uses a complex formula 
to determine how much each province gets in 
what are sometimes called 'transfer payments.'  It 
takes into account a number of factors including 
personal income taxes, business income taxes, 
consumption taxes, property taxes and natural 
resource revenues and are calculated on a per 
capita basis.  Natural resource revenues are only 
partially considered, however, so as not to unduly 
punish provinces with large amounts of income 
from this source (before 2004, this was not the 
case).  

The equalization formula is amended by the 
federal government in consultation with the 
premiers.  The current formula was negotiated in 
2007 by then Prime Minister Stephen Harper and 

his cabinet (which included Premier Jason 
Kenney), and the premiers and their cabinets, 
with a small change coming in 2009 to limit the 
total amount a province could receive.  In 2018, 
Prime Minister Justin Trudeau and his cabinet 
proposed the extension of the current formula, to 
which the premiers largely agreed, save for 
Alberta and Saskatchewan who felt not enough 
consultation had taken place.

Equalization creates the concept of 'have' and 
'have not' provinces.  A 'have' province is a 
province whose taxpayers contribute more to the 
program than the province receives from the 
federal government or is a net contributor.  A 
'have not' province has its taxpayers contribute 
less to equalization than is paid by the feds to the 
provincial government, making it a net receiver.  
Under no circumstances does a 'have' province 
cut a cheque and send it to a 'have not' province - 
all transfer payments come from the federal 
government and every province receives some 
money.

Who has the power to make change 
suggested in the referendum questions?
While the principle of equalization is enshrined in 
the constitution, the specifics of how the program 
works is flexible, allowing it to evolve with the 
nation.  The referendum question, however, does 
not ask about changing the formula, rather, it asks 
about amending the constitution.  To do this, an 
amendment must have the agreement of the 
House of Commons, the Senate, and a minimum 
number of provincial legislatures, which means at 
least seven provinces representing at least 50% 
of Canada's population, referred to as the 7+50 
rule.  

Why are we having this referendum?
Premier Jason Kenney, as indicated above, feels 
that the current system is unfair to Alberta as a 
'have' province.  He is seeking the negotiating 
leverage that a 'yes' result might confer.  
However, given the challenging constitutional 
amending formula, it is unclear whether it would 
make any difference on actually removing section 
32(2) from the constitution.

Provincial Referendum Vote 
- Equalization

“Loyalty to country always. Loyalty 
to government, when it deserves it.”

Mark Twain
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 and Articles are FREE

To the Brazeau County Voters:

The following objectives are what the public expects 
of councillors.

Over the years, this writer has noticed a serious lack 
of defined “objectives” for local councillors.  Due to a 
probable lack of “open houses” to hear/meet 
candidates this year, the following is proposed for 
voters to contact their candidates to find out where 
they stand.

My list of councillor qualifications, expectations, job 
description (no particular order) is as follows:

1.   Have ability to willingly read and write at least at 
grade 12 level as there are often over 100 pages 
of agenda as well as reports to be written 
concerning out-of-province conferences (which 
should be submitted for all conferences);

2.  Return/don't receive $1400 if commitments are 
not met; i.e., timely filing of reports from 
conventions or conferences;

3.  Understand and apply the concept of the 
“greatest good for the greatest number;

4.   Willing to evaluate policy (see #1);
5.  Take and successfully complete post-secondary 

courses (when and where offered) related to 
local government (at own expense) and lobby 
the RMA to promote the same;

6.   Lobby the Province to enact and enforce a code 
of ethics for councillors and lobby the RMA to do 
the same (perhaps based on Victoria, BC code);

7. Lobby the Province to conduct random 
unannounced corporate reviews with the results 
made public and lobby the RMA to do the same;

8. Internalize democratic values and act accordingly; 
see #3 and 4 above, including transparency; and 
use plebiscites for big ticket items;

9.  Follow policy or change it based on democratic 
values for the common good;

10.  Read the MGA.

L. Oberle

**This is a paid advertisement and the opinions of 
those who wrote them, not necessarily the opinions 

of Community 39 Enterprises

We want to hear local stories 
from you! Submit your stories or 

event coverage to 
media@commmunity39.com 



In Memory of

Have a cute or funny pet or wildlife picture 
from the area that you’d like to share?
Email it to  media@community39.com

or text 780.499.9006
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